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	Topic
	Discussion
	Action

	Approval of Minutes from October 8, 2009
	There were no changes to the minutes from October 8, 2009.
	None

	Announcement
	Deb Brown is now Director, Clinical Service Line – Trauma
Dell Children's Medical Center
 4900 Mueller Blvd

 Austin, TX 78723

 office - 512-324-0186

fax - 512-324-0730 
Congratulations, Deb
	None

	STN SIG Chairs Update
	Deb participated in an STN SIG Chairs Conference Call on October 15.
Highlights of happenings:  

· STN Members now have the ability to join the entire STN list serve or sign up for SIG-specific list-serve.  
· The STN Board met the week prior to this meeting and discussed the status of the Journal of Trauma Nursing.  They had been considering a new publisher but have decided to stay with Lippincott.  They are also considering an on-line journal only.  They commended the Pediatric SIG for the pediatric specialty issue.   Thanks to the guest editors and authors!!!
· The Board reviewed the membership survey and decided that they need a good strategic plan to be distributed to membership.  They went through a strategic planning exercise, identifying Core Values and a 3-5 year plan.  This should be disseminated on the website or at the next conference.

· The elections closed the end of November.  Karen Macauley was nominated for Director at Large.  Results are not yet known.
· There was discussion regarding STN education sessions, including the SLIP program (should have been distributed the end of October) and the e-library (Mary Jo is on that committee).  

· The EAST conference is in January, and STN is working in conjunction with EAST on the program.

· The Injury Prevention SIG and the Disaster Committee are both in need of Chairs.  
	All Peds Steering Committee members should sign up for peds STN list-serve by Monday afternoon, December 14.  Cinda will send out a test email on Tuesday, December 15.  Deb will then potentially distribute this info to the entire list-serve.


	2010 STN Conference Update:  Discover the World of Pediatric Trauma
	We are in need of a 3rd panelist for the “How Do you Do That?” session.  Deb volunteered.  
	Deb will f/u with Karen on the CV’s needed & CEU application for that session.  

	Web Update
	Karen distributed possible postings for the website.   Cinda suggested adding SBIRT to the quality indicators.    The group suggested that the PI indicators be listed as a draft/work in progress and that the list not include general indicators, but only pediatric specific indicators.   
	All should send Karen a brief synopsis of the injury prevention programs/contact folks (email) in their institution.    The group recommends that the article from the peds JTN issue be posted.  Chris will f/u with Karen on these topics.  

	Targeted Issues Grants
	Diana reported that there will be some money available, likely in the spring, for five grants, each $300,000 for 3 years.   The two areas that will likely be the focus will be pediatric patient safety and projects that study the performance improvement measures and their efficacy.
	None

	Research Collaboration
	Randy Burd, MD is now the APSA research person (from DC).  Lynn reported that Randy and David Mooney (from Boston) had contacted Rich Falcone (Lynn’s medical director) about APSA’s grants.  Lynn is the PI chair for the state of Ohio.  Her committee is submitting a state-wide grant to prospectively examine activation criteria for each level one pediatric trauma hospital’s highest level activation.     They are also examining activities that should correlate to the highest activation (e.g., intubation).  Randy and David are interested in making this a national project through APSA.  
	Notify Lynn if you are interested in participating in this project.   Lynn will send info to Cinda, Deb and Chris who all expressed interest.

	Work Groups
	PTSD- Sally was unable to be on the call.   Chris and Sue reported that the group has deferred meeting until January.    There are some resource links on the website.  
SBIRT- Lynn and Cinda attended the recent Injury Free Coalition for Kids meeting which included a meeting of the centers involved in a CDC grant re: implantation of a pediatric SBIRT program.   They have a conference call scheduled next week to discuss.  
Education-  Diana reported that they held a conference call, Margot included, and Mary Jo presented a list of content.  The group is scheduled to meet again next week to finalize the list and then to respond to Margot with suggestions for pediatric-specific content.  
	The work groups will continue their efforts and report back on a monthly basis.


	NTDB Benchmarking Report
	The NTDB pediatric report was distributed with no inclusion of the subgroup’s recommendations to the NTDB.  Deb discussed this with Melanie Neal of the NTDB in conjunction with another issue.  Melanie noted that the reports provided information on facilities that treated at least 50 children 15 years of age or younger.  This included pediatric-designated/verified centers and all centers.  They did not include specific information about child abuse or spleen issues.  Lynn had the impression that this report was the first step, and that we need to define for the NTDB 3-4 specific issues that we would like to see included   Deb gave Melanie 12 different categories that non-designated/verified centers could still use for benchmarking.     Cinda noted that non-ACS verified centers that are state designated are not benchmarked against ACS verified centers.    Lynn suggest that a subgroup meet to make suggestions to the NTDB to increase their awareness of the issue 
	Deb and Lynn to speak first, and then to speak to Melanie.  

	Next Meeting
	The next conference call will be January 14 at 1:00 PM EST.   The conference call number is 1-888-744-8762, and the passcode is 692-8288. 
	Please mark your calendars and plan to be on the call.  If you are unable to attend, please submit your updates to the group prior to the meeting.


